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HISTORIC RESOURCES COMMISSION

Tuesday, April 11, 2017
The Historic Resources Commission held a called meeting on Tuesday, April 11, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the Graham Municipal Building.  Commission Members present were Larry Brooks, Helen Sharpe, Guy Sinclair, Denise Baker, Grace Baldwin, and Cary Worthy.  Brenda Sykes was absent. Staff members present was Nathan Page, Planning Director, Martha Johnson, Zoning/Inspections Technician, and Frank Glover, Planning Intern.
Chair Larry Brooks called the meeting to order and explained the function of the Commission and gave the opening invocation.
1. Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. Approval of the minutes from the March 14, 2017 meeting. Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve and Grace Baldwin seconded. All voted aye. 
3. COA1705 Kimrey Residential- Proposed new construction of a two story building with upstairs residential and downstairs commercial. Application by Lee and Mindi Kimrey. Mr. Kimrey of 410 Raven Court spoke describing the new building. Mr. Kimrey said there would be 0 lot lines, two common walls still intact, and the land is flat. The building will shed water from the front to the rear where the stormwater system is in place at McClure Road. Mr. Kimrey stated it will be a two story building commercial occupancy on the ground floor and single occupancy residential on the second floor along with a proposed residential garage unit and it would have a metal roof. There will be a balcony that is 3 x 8 and may be emarged to 4 x 12 which will be black rod iron. Mr. Kimrey would like to use all vinyl windows and he was asking the Commission for permission to do that. The windows would be black, they will be square and have a framed arch above them. The building will be light color brick. He also mentioned there would be some demolition of some cinder block walls where there was an addition and a cooler installed when the restaurant was there. There might be some concrete taken out from the floor. 
Mr. Kimrey said that to the left of the building is a walkway which possibly may be acquired. This would be a 6’ x 130’ walkway with a rod iron gate.  Some landscaping that could survive could go in this area. Stepping stones, gravel and nice vegetation could go there as well. Mr. Brooks asked if this walkway would be public but Mr. Kimrey stated no it was private only. Cary Worthy asked the reason for the light tan brick and Mr. Kimrey said he thought the light color would contrast well with the black trim. Mr. Worthy ask about signage for the retail part of the building, right now Mr. Kimrey said there would be no awning on the building at this point and there would be room above the window for an approved sign.

Helen Sharpe made a motion to approve this item, second by Grace Baldwin. All voted aye. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 










Respectfully submitted, 











Martha Johnson
